
 
 

September 26, 2005 
 
 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Cleveland County Budget Board was called to order 
this 26th day of September, 2005, in the conference room of the Cleveland County 
Fairgrounds, 605 E. Robinson, Norman, Oklahoma, by Chairman George Skinner.  Roll was 
called by Dorinda Harvey, County Clerk/Secretary and those present were: 
 
George Skinner, Chairman 
Denise Heavner, Vice-Chairman 
Dorinda Harvey, Secretary 
F. DeWayne Beggs, Member 
Saundra DeSelms, Member 
Bill Graves, Member 
Rhonda Hall, Member 
Leroy Krohmer, Member 
 
Others present were:  Christine Brannon, Tammy Howard, and Terran Manning. 
 
After the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting of September 12, 2005, and there 
being no additions or corrections, Bill Graves moved that the minutes be approved.  Saundra 
DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Saundra DeSelms moved, seconded by Rhonda Hall, to approve the following Transfers of 
Appropriations: 

a. From General Government Maintenance & Operations R2, $15,204.00, 
               to Sheriff’s Board of Prisoners, B2B. 

 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Chairman Skinner called for discussion, consideration, and/or action to Pay Courthouse 
Security Employees out of Courthouse Security Account instead of doing a transfer to the 
Sheriff’s Account.  
Saundra DeSelms, County Treasurer, explained to the Board that the County’s Budget 
Marker was asking about this because the amount that we transfer overstates collection.   
Rhonda Hall, Court Clerk, stated it just makes sense to pay out of the account that the money 
is in. 
After a brief discussion Ms. DeSelms stated that she thinks this is just good bookkeeping and 
more accountable.  
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Chairman Skinner asked Sheriff’s Beggs, if he had any commit.  Sheriff Beggs stated he 
didn’t think he did, he thinks he understand what is being said and he doesn’t have any kind 
of a problem with it.   
After more discussion and input Saundra DeSelms moved, seconded by Denise Heavner, to 
approve to Pay Courthouse Security Deputies out of Courthouse Security Account (General 
Fund Account) effective October 1, 2005. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 
Rhonda Hall reminded everyone of Elizabeth Loeffelholz’s Retirement Party Friday. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Dorinda Harvey moved that the 
meeting be adjourned. Saundra DeSelms seconded the motion. 
The vote was:  George Skinner, yes; Denise Heavner, yes; Dorinda Harvey, yes; F. DeWayne 
Beggs, yes; Saundra DeSelms, yes; Bill Graves, yes; Rhonda Hall, yes; Leroy Krohmer, yes. 
Motion carried. 
 

 

 

 


